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700 Market 

St. Louis, MO 63101 

October 31, 2024 

VIA EFIS 

Secretary Dippell 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison Street 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 
 
Dear Secretary Dippell, 

Enclosed herewith for filing with the Missouri Public Service Commission are revised tariff sheets, 

P.S.C. MO. No. 9, Fourth Revised Sheet No. 11.7 for the eastern Missouri operating division and  P.S.C. MO. 

No. 9, Fifth Revised Sheet No. 11.8 for the western Missouri operating division of Spire Missouri Inc. d/b/a 

Spire (the “Company”). These tariff sheets, which have an issue date of October 31, 2024 and an effective date 

of November 15, 2024, provide the Company’s revised Purchased Gas Adjustment (“PGA”) rates. These PGA 

rates reflect changes to the Current Cost of Gas, the Actual Cost Adjustment, and the Filing Adjustment 

Factor. 

Spire East’s charges for gas will change from $0.77588 to $0.52487 per ccf; and Spire West’s charges 
for gas will change from $0.91988 to $0.62139 per ccf.  

The decrease for both Spire East and Spire West  is due to lower gas prices and recovering the majority 
of the deferred costs of Winter Storm Uri.   

Compared to existing rates, and assuming normal usage, the PGA rate for Spire West will decrease the 

average monthly bill of the typical residential customer by $18.70 (17.41%).  For Spire East, the average 

monthly bill will decrease by $15.86 (16.18%). Such bill impacts may be less or more depending on a 

customer’s actual usage, which is primarily affected by weather.   

Thank you for bringing this matter to the attention of the appropriate Commission personnel. 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Antonio Arias 

J. Antonio Arias 
Regulatory Counsel 
(314) 342-0655 (Office) 
Email: antonio.arias@spireenergy.com 

 


